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Item 4.  Changes in Registrant's Certifying Accountant 
 
         On September 28, 2000, the Registrant dismissed the firm of Margolis & 
Company P. C. ("Margolis") as the Registrant's principal independent accountant. 
Also on September 28, 2000, the Registrant engaged the firm of Deloitte & Touche 
LLP to serve as its principal independent accountant. Such actions were 
recommended by the Audit Committee and approved by the Board of Directors of the 
Registrant. 
 
         The report of Margolis on the Registrant's consolidated financial 
statements for the fiscal years 1999 and 1998 did not contain an adverse opinion 
or a disclaimer of opinion and were not qualified or modified as to uncertainty, 
audit scope or accounting principles. 
 
         In connection with the audits of the two fiscal years ended December 
31, 1999 and 1998, and during subsequent interim periods, there were no 
disagreements on any matters of accounting principles or practices, financial 
statement disclosure, or auditing scope or procedures which, if not resolved to 
the satisfaction of Margolis, would have caused Margolis to make reference to 
the matter in its report. 
 
         The Registrant has provided Margolis with a copy of the disclosures 
contained herein and has requested that Margolis furnish it with a letter 
addressed to the Securities and Exchange Commission stating whether or not it 
agrees with the statements made by the Registrant herein. A copy of the Margolis 
letter, dated September 29, 2000, is filed as Exhibit 16.1. 
 
Item 7.  Financial Statements and Exhibits 
 
    (c)  Exhibits 
 
16.1 Letter of Margolis & Company P. C. to the Securities and Exchange 
     Commission 
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Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, the 
Registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the 
undersigned hereunto duly authorized. 
 
 
                                            CECO Environmental Corp. 
                                            (Registrant) 
 
 
 
 
                                  By: /s/ Marshall J. Morris 
                                      ------------------------------------------ 
                                      Marshall J. Morris 
                                      Vice President of Finance & Administration 
                                      and Chief Financial Officer 
 
 
 
Date: September 29, 2000 



 
 
 
Securities and Exchange Commission 
Washington, DC 20549 
 
 
Ladies and Gentlemen: 
 
         We were previously principal accountants for CECO Environmental Corp. 
and, under the date of February 24, 2000, we reported on the consolidated 
financial statements of CECO Environmental Corp. and subsidiaries as of and for 
the years ended December 31, 1999 and 1998. On September 28, 2000, our 
appointment as principal accountants was terminated. We have read CECO 
Environmental Corp's. statements included under Item 4 of its Form 8-K dated 
September 29, 2000, and we agree with such statements except that we are not in 
a position to agree or disagree with CECO Environmental Corp.'s statement that 
the change was approved by the Audit Committee of the Board of Directors. 
 
 
 
 
                                                   /s/ Margolis & Company P.C. 
                                                   ---------------------------- 
 
                                                   Certified Public Accountants 
 
 
Bala Cynwyd, Pennsylvania 
 
September 29, 2000 
 


